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I WILL GIVE THEM THE DESIRE TO KNOW THAT I AM THE !l
THEN THEY WILL BE MY PEOPLE, AND I WILL BE THEIR GOl
BECAUSE THEY WILL RETURN TO ME WITH ALL THEIR HEARES

JERMIAH 24:7




Dear Parent

The Sacrament of Confirmation usually is offered to young people of secondary school age and is an important step in a young person’s faith development. It marks the moment when they start to take some responsibility for their faith and consider how they might live a Christian life in the world. It also coincides with other choices they are making about their future; what subject s to study at GCSE and beyond, what vocation they might like to follow ...... all this is about trying to listen to God’s gentle call to them to live a faithful life in a particular way or profession. 

Here at Sacred Heart Church, we would like to suggest a different way of helping your child at this stage in their life. Instead of providing a short programme of preparation for the Sacrament of Confirmation, we would like to invite your child to come along once a month to an on-going series of events, each of which will focus on a different element of faith and life. These will be at roughly the same time each month, for a couple of hours and will be advertised with plenty of warning. For several months a team in the parish has been working on this with the support of the Diocesan Youth Service at The Briars. 

This will create a sense of not just preparing your child for the event of Confirmation, but for living a Christian life. We are calling these gatherings ‘CatholicTwentyFourSeven’ – as it is about helping young people understand that being a Catholic is not just about an hour on a Sunday, or going to a Catholic school, or getting Confirmed ...... it is about living our whole life as a disciple of Jesus. 
There will not be a preparation programme for Confirmation. We will celebrate this sacrament every couple of years when Bishop Patrick is able to join us. If a young person has attended at least 8 of the previous 12 monthly events, then they can ask that they come forward to be Confirmed. If they have not shown that level of commitment, they can wait until the following time when the same expectation will be applied. 

Belonging to the Church and calling oneself ‘Catholic’ carries with it the expectation that to be part of the community, you actually have to physically gather with that community. So your child will be encouraged not only to come along to the monthly events, but also to demonstrate their commitment by being part of the worshipping community at Mass, and by extension their whole family is encouraged to support them at this stage in life by demonstrating a similar commitment. 

If you want to find out anymore, then just get in touch.

Fr Joe Wheat

